Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of the Republic of Cote d’Ivoire 

 (33rd session of UPR Working Group, 7 May 2019)
Mr. President,

My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Cote d’Ivoire headed by H.E. Ms. Aimée Zebeyoux, State Secretary to the Minister of Justice, in charge of Human Rights to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report.

We commend Cote d’Ivoire for its full commitments and sincere efforts for the promotion and protection of human rights since its 2nd UPR in 2014, including through adoption of a number of legislative measure, strengthening of judicial system, accession to several international human rights instruments, creation of a ministry tasked specifically with combating poverty, implementation of the National Development Plan 2016-2020, among others. 

My delegation wishes the government of Cote d’Ivoire all the best in its future endeavor for the full promotion and protection of human rights and recommends the following: 

1) To consolidate the free targeted health care system and share good practices in this regard. 
2) To further strengthen its efforts to ensure quality education for all children.

Thank you. 

